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September Prayer Letter 
             
        New Church plant: 

 
 

     

                                                                     Family update: 

       
       
              Teen Camp: 

 
 

Prayer Requests: 
- Pray for the teenagers who made decisions at camp this year  
- Pray for our family to stay healthy throughout malaria season 
- Pray for the evangelism campaign that we will be having to help 

kick start our church plant 

I am very excited to announce that 
we have officially started the Victory 
Baptist Church of Zinguedesse.  For now, 
we are meeting under a hanger that we 
built on the land.  God has blessed allowing 
us to see people coming to our first service.  
We are planning to have an evangelism 
campaign next week where we will canvas 
the community around us and have special 
services each night for a week to help kick 
things off.   

We have finally moved into our new 
house and have gotten it almost completely set 
up.  As with any move, there are a ton of little 
issues that need to be fixed but we are getting 
them fixed quickly and settled in.  We are 
thankful to be in the new house so that now we 
can turn our full focus towards the new church 
plant.  To give an update on Parker, he is doing 
much better now.   We were worried because 
he had malaria twice in two months.  He is 
doing much better now, thank you to all who 
prayed for him. 

This month I had the privilege of 
participating with teen camp hosted by 
veteran missionary Keith Shumaker.  He 
invited Pastor Tony Howeth to come and 
preach this year.  God moved in a mighty 
way and it was incredible to see God work in 
the lives of so many teenagers.  There were 
11 teenagers saved as well as multiple 
young men called to preach.  It was exciting 
to see God saving souls and young men 
answer God’s call to work in His harvest.  


